

## King Philip Regional School District Facilities Department

18 King Street Norfolk, MA 02056 Telephone (508)520-7991 x2314 Fax (508)520-2044

## ANNUAL AHERA NOTIFICATION LETTER

For School Year 2022-23

Date: August 8, 2022

Dear Staff, Guardians and Students:

In accordance with the EPA's Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) of 1987 (40 CFR Part 763, Subpart E), School Districts are required to give annual notification stating that the Asbestos Management Plan for each Building is available for public review.

The King Philip Regional School district has obtained a statement from the building architect to certify that no asbestos containing materials ("ACM") were specified or used in the construction of the High School or Middle School.

A copy of our district's Asbestos Management Plan is available in the main office and at the facilities manager's office during regular school hours. Inquiries regarding the management of asbestos-containing materials in our schools should be directed to our district's AHERA Designated Person, Joseph F Zahner Jr who can be reached at 508-520-7991 x2314, and by email at <u>zahnerj@kingphilip.org</u>.